
University Committee on the Student Learning Experience 

Meeting Notes – February 21, 2018 

Committee Members Present:   N. Santilli, M. McCarthy, S. Crahen,  C. DeMarchi, M. Farrar, K. Feely, R. 

Hessinger, S. Love, M. Millet, M. Moroney, P. Mullane, E. Peck, K. Schuele, D. Shutkin 

 

1. The notes from the February 7, 2018 meeting were reviewed and approved without changes 

2. The focus of the meeting was a discussion of the content of presentations for the Joint Meeting 

of the Academics, Student Affairs and Mission Committees of the Board of Directors.  The 

purpose of the meeting is to provide an update to the Board Committees on the University 

Governance Committees with a particular focus on the work of UCSLE.  Presentations on 

Student Recruitment, Retention and Success; Experiential Learning, Strategic Plan for Diversity 

and Inclusion and the Magis Learning Commons were outlined and a common format for the 

presentations was identified. 

3. The deliverables for the Board presentations include the following:  (1) that integration and 

collaboration across divisions is taking place to support the overall student learning experience; 

(2) that attention is being given to providing excellence in the student experience; and (3) that 

the outcomes related to the various work group projects will result in enhancing the reputation 

of the institution locally and regionally. 

4. Mission Integration Committee – Ed Peck provided a draft notice to the University Community 

regarding the selection of the theme of LEADERSHIP for campus wide programming during the 

2018-19 year.  Members of the UCSLE provided feedback regarding the framing of the 

announcement and messaging around this theme as an opportunity to collaborate and pool 

resources regarding campus speakers and other programs.  The use of shared marketing of 

activities and branding using the University Learning Goals logos was also discussed.  The 

conversation led to the need to create a web-based portal for campus programming and a 

common calendar for all events.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

Mark McCarthy 

Vice President for Student Affairs 


